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Alumni from the Class of 1980 and the Class of 1955 
were feted May 20 as they marked their Silver and Gold

Anniversary of graduation from the College of Education.
Over 80 guests braved the cold and rainy weather to attend the
celebration luncheon program.

Dean Edna Mora Szymanski and Alumni Chapter President
Jean Mullan welcomed the gathering of alumni, family, friends,
university faculty and staff. They remarked how pleasing it was
to see so many graduates taking the opportunity to reunite and
reconnect with their alma mater. Gold anniversary alumna,
Lala Huebner Garritty’s celebration was twofold as she also
commemorated her 50th golden wedding anniversary that month.

Many of the 25- and 50-year alumni prolonged the reunion
nostalgia, returning to campus on May 22 for the college’s
commencement ceremony. Receiving individual recognition,
the group was the first to cross the stage, symbolically passing
the torch to the graduating class of 2005.

The College of Education will host the 2006 Silver and
Gold Anniversary Celebration next year for graduates from the
Class of 1981 and the Class of 1956.Alumni from those years
will receive an invitation, and additional details will be announced
in a future issue of Endeavors. To contact us before the May
2006 event, call Pat Costantino, Director of Alumni Relations,
at 301.405.5607, or send an email to pmc4@umd.edu.

Pat Costantino
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College History Project Debuts this Fall with Web-based Timeline
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Want to Keep Up With
the News? 

College Bulletin 
is On-line!

College alumni, friends and retirees can
keep up with the latest news by visiting
the new on-line version of College Bulletin,
the internal faculty-staff newsletter.

The on-line College Bulletin debuted
in September. The expanded electronic
briefing includes links to news stories
featuring college faculty, an expanded
calendar section, news releases and
announcements of awards and honors.
It is posted monthly via a link on the
College of Education’s home page,
www.education.umd.edu. Check out the
college’s home page to link to College
Bulletin and other college publications
and news releases.

New Research Center Studies Assessment

The Center for Assessment of Higher Education (CAHE) is the latest addition to the innovative

cadre of research centers housed under the College of Education.The impetus for the creation

of the center was initiated by the Association of American Universities’ (AAU) solicitation of proposals

from member campuses to adopt ongoing research projects operating under the association’s

Assessing Quality of University Education and Research (AQUER) project. Namely, looking at

the value added of undergraduate education, the measurement of faculty productivity, and an

understanding of measurement and assessment of graduate education.After reviewing various 

submissions, the AAU accepted the comprehensive proposal from the College of Education at the

University of Maryland.

The mission of the new center will be to develop and foster collaborative, interdisciplinary

research focusing on assessment of the quality of education and research in university settings.

It will also have a role in providing consultation services in other areas of assessment.

“I am really pleased that we were successful in acquiring this center, which further enhances

our research mission,” said Dean Edna Mora Szymanski.“The AAU’s request for proposals triggered

for us the recognition that the college and university offers an extensive array of resources and

assets that can be brought to bear on from both a scholarly as well as an institutional perspective.”

CAHE is co-directed by Chan M. Dayton, chair of the Department of Measurement, Statistics

and Evaluation, and Dennis M. Kivlighan, Jr., chair of the Department of Counseling and Personnel

Services.The center’s associate director is Rachelle L. Brooks.To learn more about CAHE, visit

www.education.umd.edu/institutesand centers.

New Members of Alumni Chapter Board Elected

The College of Education Alumni Chapter has added three new members to its board of

directors.They are James DeGeorge, ’71, ’68; Donna Redmond-Jones, ’04; and Holly

Ponzilla, ’02. Dean Edna Mora Szymanski also appointed Lucy Mitzner to serve as undergraduate

student representative to the board for one year. Brief biographies of the new board members are

available at www.education.umd.edu/infofor/alumniandfriends.html.

The other members of the board of directors are Jean Mullan-President, Carl E.Anderson-

Vice President, Robert Ramin-Treasurer, Jennifer Jarosinski-Secretary, Mary Batcher, Jacqueline L.

Frierson, Stephen L. Hagenbuch, Catherine Kern, Jody K. Olsen, Darla Strouse, Antoinette “Toni”

S. Ungaretti, Jane West, and Michele A. Zurad.

The Alumni Chapter Board has been very proactive in their efforts to reconnect alumni with

the college and also strengthen its bonds with current students.Among their most recent initiatives

was a successful partnership with IKEA to renovate and furnish the college’s student study lounge.

The board members enjoy meeting fellow alumni and sharing updates on the many impressive

things going on in the college.We encourage you to review the college’s calendar of events and

join us whenever you can.Also, please consider becoming a member of the University of Maryland

Alumni Association. Joining is easy, just visit the Alumni Association web site at www.alumni.umd.edu.

There are several benefits of membership and a portion of the modest annual dues goes toward the

projects/activities of your alumni chapter at the College of Education.

College’s Student Lounge Gets an IKEA 
“Make-Over” as Part of Alumni Chapter Project

The once-dowdy student lounge in the lower level of

the Benjamin Building is sporting new paint, furniture

and attitude thanks to IKEA of College Park and the efforts

of the College of Education Alumni Chapter.

As one of its first projects, the “young alumni” committee

on the board worked closely with the college to seek a 

contribution of design, installation and furnishings worth

more than $3,000 from IKEA.

The talented designers from IKEA transformed the room

this past spring into a pleasant and inviting place where 

students can meet, relax, have a snack, or catch up on their

studying. Several College of Education students provided

“sweat equity” to help set up and install the comfy couches,
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ClassNotes
1936
Warren Rhys Evans Sr. (B.S.), Frederick, Md., has retired.

1950
Charles R. Kilbourne (B.S./M.Ed.), Upper Marlboro, Md., is
active in sailing and the commodore of the Siesta Key Sailing Club 
in Sarasota, Fla.

1963
Carole Elkins Neal (B.S.), Lewes, Del., taught sixth grade in both 
public and private schools in Maryland before moving to Delaware to
teach piano and ESL.

1964 
John Karl Fisher (Ed.D.), Ridgefield, Conn., was appointed 
president/CEO of St.Vincent's College in Bridgeport in August 2004
after serving for the past 12 years as an academic dean at Norwalk
Community College.

1965
James F. Skarbek (Ed.D.), Ellicott City, Md., retired in June 2004
from Baltimore County Public Schools after serving 45 years as a
teacher, assistant principal, principal, and coordinator of reading services.

1967
Arthur D. Baker (B.S.), Virginia Beach,Va., retired from the Fairfax
County Public School system just over 10 years ago.

1968
Frances L. McElvey (B.S.), Reston,Va., retired from Fairfax County
Public Schools after 32 years teaching first through fourth grades and is
currently substituting. She has three grandchildren.

1970
Barry B. Frieman (Ed.D.), Towson, Md., a professor in the College
of Education at Towson University has just published, The Divorcing
Father’s Manual: 8 Steps to Help You and Your Children Survive and Thrive.

Jim Hamerski (B.S.), Brookeville, Md., is an executive vice-
president for Shannon & Luchs Insurance Agency, Inc.

1971
Linda Sierk Brigance (B.S.), Salt Lake City, Utah, is writing 
children's books and considering illustration.

Nancy Swetnam Pell (B.S.), Oakhill,Va., is an administrator at 
Silver Web Ltd. in Reston.

1972
Linda K. Agreen (B.S., M.Ed.), Denton, Md., retired from
Roosevelt High, where she was awarded the Washington Post Agnes
Meyer outstanding teacher award in 1984. Linda currently works as a
consultant for the College Board in Prince George’s County.

Lorraine DeMartini Woods (M.Ed.), Ellicott City, Md., works as a 
counselor with the Prince George’s County Health Department.

Wendell T.Wright (M.Ed.), Roseland,Va., has retired from his 
position as a chaplain with the U.S.Army.

1973
Lynne Pollitt Bratten (B.S.), Salisbury, Md., has been a guidance
counselor in Wicomico County for 20 years. She has been awarded
the 2003 Maryland High School Counselor of the Year and the 2003
Maryland Excellence for Minority Achievement Chair Award.

Kohl Coffman (M.Ed.), Newport News,Va., after retiring from 
secondary administration in Anne Arundel County Public Schools, is
now a chef at the Ford's Colony Country Club in Williamsburg.

Linda Sue Field (B.S.), Columbia, Md., is an executive administrator 
for the State of Maryland and is volunteering as the president of NAMI
(National Alliance for the Mentally Ill).

Wendy B. Roshan (B.A.), Rockville, Md., is a high school math teacher 
at The Madeira School and adjunct faculty at Montgomery College.

Linda Spicer Ryan (B.S.), Winchester,Va. is a teacher with Loudoun 
County Public Schools.

Michael Ann Wells (B.S.), Rockville, Md., is a federal capital manager 
for the Printing Systems Division of IBM in Bethesda.

1974
Ron Robeson (Ph.D.), Odenton, Md., worked for 30 years in
Prince George's County Public Schools before retiring and assuming
the technology coordinator position at St. Pius X Regional School in
Bowie. Ron and his wife, Pat, served as co-chairs of the Local
Arrangements Committee for the annual conference of the National
Council for the Social Studies.

Charlotte A. Peede Schwartzel (B.S.), Ft. Myers, Fla., serves as the 
V.P. for investments at UBS PaineWebber.

1975
Moses Omotato Adeduji (M.Ed.), Providence, R.I., has lectured at
various educational institutions over the years and is currently a principal
manager for the Nigerian Ports Authority.

Janice (Latter) Cullinane (M.Ed.), Cincinnati, Ohio, is pursuing 
her doctorate at Rutger’s University and has recently published The
New Retirement:The Ultimate Guide to the Rest of Your Life.

Loren Lathrop (B.A.), Portland, Maine, serves as the supervisor of 
the mailroom and copy center at the Maine Medical Center.

James W. Neigmoff (B.S.), Centreville, Md., is the owner of 
Neigmoff Contracting.

Rochelle (Shelly) Taberoff Wender (B.A.), Roswell, Ga., is a senior 
aging services specialist with the Atlanta Regional Commission.

1976
Phillip K. Cottrill (Ed.D.), Glenville,W.Va., recently retired from his
position as the registrar of Glenville State College and professor of
physical science at New River Community and Technical College in
Summersville,W.Va.

Ethel Jacobs Levine (M.Ed.), Silver Spring, Md., has been employed
with Prince George's County Public Schools for almost 33 years,
initially as an elementary educator, then a guidance counselor and now
in personnel work.

1978
Diane Demott Painter (M.Ed.), Chantilly,Va., a technology
resource teacher in Centerville, was the first teacher awarded the 2004
Cyber Education Champion Award by The Business Software Alliance
and the Outstanding Alumni of the Year Award by the College of
Education at George Mason University.

1979
Susan Shatto Berkheimer (M.Ed.), Upper Marlboro, Md., retired
in 2001 as a special educator and has 11 grandchildren.

1980
Susan Brown Eisenhart (B.S.), Hunt Valley, Md., is the principal of
Warren Elementary School in Cockeysville.

Ralph R. Baney (Ph.D.), Ellicott City, Md., was honored in October 
with a Retrospective Exhibition at the National Museum and Art Gallery
in Port of Spain,Trinidad. He also received an Honorary Degree of
Doctor of Letters from the University of the West Indies.

Joan Frances Weidner Obitz (B.A.), Crownsville, Md., is employed 
by CSC as a configuration manager.

1981
Diana Lynne Kraft (B.S.), Mechanicsville, Md., obtained her LCPC
licensure as a licensed professional counselor and works as a school
counselor for St. Mary's County Public Schools.

1982
Larry Kilmer (B.A.), Rockville, Md., is expecting his eighth child
while serving as a teacher and coach at the Academy of the Holy Cross.

Frank Kolencik (B.S.), Great Falls,Va., is president of Capital 
Financial Inc. located in Tysons Corner.

Charles H. Marcus (Ed.D.), Silver Spring, Md., is retired from the U.S.
Department of Transportation and MASA.

Lee Schwaderer, Jr. (B.S.), Mt.Airy, Md., is the owner of Catoctin 
Meadow Construction Company. Both Lee and his wife, Enid, are licensed
by the State of Maryland in Mental Health and Hygiene.They opened
the Catoctin Meadow Residential and Respite Care Center for adults.

1983
Korry Alden Greene (B.S.), New Kensington, Penn., is a partner at
Eckert Seamans Cherin and Mellot.

Brad E. Sach (Ph.D.), Columbia, Md., a family psychologist and author
of Things Just Haven’t Been the Same: Making the Transition from Marriage to
Parenthood has just published The Good Enough Teen.

1985
Elizabeth Palucci (M.A.), Pittsfield, Mass., is a guidance counselor
with Pittsfield Public Schools.

Teresa A. Price (B.S.), Waldorf, Md., has been teaching for 18 years and 
currently teaches second grade in Charles County.

Chris Wood (Ph.D.), Arlington, Mass., currently serves as the chair of 
the Foundation for Rehabilitation Education and Research and is the
president of Injury Management Resources.

1988
Theresa M.T. Melton (B.A.), Upper Marlboro, Md., is a manager of
marketing, public relations, and community outreach, representing Prince
George’s County Department of Social Services with NBC News4.

1989
Eleanor Dea Jimenez (B.S), Potomac, Md., is a teacher in
Montgomery County Schools.

1993
Lori Batts (B.S.), Salisbury, Md., is an assistant principal at Mardela
Middle and High School in Wicomico County and was recently
named the 2005 assistant principal of the year by the Maryland
Association of Secondary School Principals.

Clarence L. Hatcher Jr. (B.S.), Marlboro, Md., is an information 
technology consultant.

Janice M. Lieberman (M.S.), Ann Arbor, Mich., is a full-time mother.

Jeffrey A. Schaler (Ph.D.), Ellicott City, Md., teaches in the School 
of Public Affairs at American University in Washington, D.C. and 
celebrated the birth of his first granddaughter in 2003.

1995
Vanessa Barone (B.A.), Parsippany, N.J., works for MTV Networks
as a freelance event coordinator.

Marie Zito (M.Ed.), Dix Hills, N.Y., is a staff developer for Mondo 
Publishing in New York.

1996
Jennifer (Winer) Goodstein (M.Ed.), Bethesda, Md., is a science
teacher in Montgomery County Public Schools.

Kelly Malins (B.S.), Lawrenceville, Ga., is working on her master’s 
degree in early childhood education at Piedmont College while 
working as a teacher in Gwinnett County Public Schools.

1997
Diana Daca (B.S.), Germantown, Md., is a teacher at Fox Chapel
Elementary in Montgomery County.

Rosalie A. Dance (Ph.D.), St.Thomas,Virgin Islands, received the 
Etta Falconer Award for Excellence in mathematics teaching from the
Quality Education for Minorities/Math and Science Education
Network in Washington, D.C., in February 2004. She is currently an
associate professor of mathematics at the University of the Virgin Islands.

John Gourley (B.S.),

Kei124Hutr.S.),
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Calendar of Events~Fall 2005/Spring 2006
Following is a list of upcoming events of interest to College
of Education alumni and friends. For information on any
of these events, please contact Pat Costantino, ’66, ’69,
Director of Alumni Relations, College of Education, at
301.405.5607, or send an email to pmc4@umd.edu.
Visit our web site at: www.education.umd.edu/infofor/
alumniandfriends.html.

Nov. 2005
Landmarks and Legacies:
A History of the College of Education 1920 to Present
This month, a new-web-based timeline of the history of the
College of Education will debut as part of the University of
Maryland 150th Anniversary Celebration.
www.education.umd.edu/CollegeHistory

Saturday, Nov. 12, 2005
Phi Delta Kappa (PDK) Walk for Education
9:45 a.m.
University of Maryland campus (meet at Parking Lot AA)
Join Dean Edna Szymanski and Associate Dean Donna
Wiseman for a 2 mile walk of the University of Maryland
campus. Email 


